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DATES TO 
 REMEMBER  

 

FEBRUARY 

Friday 23rd 
District Swimming  
@ Belgrave Pool 

 
Wednesday 28th 
NO PREPS  
(assessments) 

 

MARCH 

Mon 5th to Fri 9th 
Grade 5/6 Camp 
COONAWARRA 

 
Wednesday 7th 
Grade 3 Excursion 
Polly Woodside 
LAST DAY OF NO 

PREPS 
 

Thursday 8th 
Grade 4 Excursion 
Polly Woodside 

 
Friday 9th 

Grade 1/2 Incursion 
ó2 Fruit & 5 Vegô Nutrition 

 
Monday 12th 
LABOUR DAY 

 
Wednesday 14th 
School Photo Day 
 
 
 
 

SCHOOL COUNCIL 
In last weekôs newsletter, we called for nominations to fill the 3 
vacancies on our School Council in the parent members category. 
At the closing of the time allocated (4 pm Monday), we had received 
the required nominations.  
We welcome back in 2018/19 for a third 2 year term Fiona Green 
and Angie Hume and welcome for the first time to School Council 
David Coe. These 3 councilors will serve for a 2 year term, 
beginning with the first meeting of the 2018 School Council on 
Tuesday March 20.  
We received 2 nominations for the number of vacancies for the 
Department of Education category (DET) so we did not need to go 
to a staff election either. 
 
Our School Council for 2018 is comprised as follows: 
 
Parent Members   DET Members 
Danielle OôBrien   Rohan Thompson 
Simone Sultana   Di Double  
Steve Jensen   Stuart Mclean 
Kelly Machin    Paulina van Elmpt 
Fiona Green 
Angie Hume 
David Coe 
 
Community Member 
The possible co-opting of a community member for 12 months will 
be discussed at the first meeting. Also at our first meeting of 2018, 
Office Bearers positions will be determined and sub committees 
formed. Councillors will be able to join the following sub committees: 
Education, Parent Network, Promotions, Facilities, Out of School 
Hours Care or Finance to help with decisions about our school.      
 
The contributions offered by our School Council members has been 
a significant reason for the success of our students and the high 
standing we have in our local and broader community.  I look 
forward to working with the 2018 School Council.  
 
 



GRADE 6 LEADERSHIP BADGE PRESENTATIONS 
All of our grade 6 children are now proudly wearing their polo shirts and school badges. On   
Monday at assembly, the children were presented with their polo shirts and their leadership  
badges, signifying their final year of Primary School. Unfortunately, 7 bomber jackets had been 
lost by the manufacturer so we were not able to hand these out with the other items. 
Itôs amazing how much older they look just from putting on their grade 6 polos. Congratulations 
kids! 
 
PREP ENROLMENTS 2019 
Given the high interest in our school, we are beginning our planning for 2019 early! We have   
already had a number of tours this year (18 tours and with another 3 booked for next week) with 
parents and their children who are interested in enrolling in our school for the 2019 school year.  
If you have a child who is due to begin school next year and you are a current member of 
our school community, please contact the office to collect an enrolment form and/or to  
organise a school tour with me. If you have any specific information or concerns that you need to 
discuss, please feel free to make an appointment to see me. This will really help us determine 
how many Prep children intend to enrol in 2019 and we can begin planning. 
 
PARENT TEACHER MEET AND GREET 
We had a wonderful attendance by parents at our Meet and Greet interviews on Tuesday      
evening.  Teachers were very pleased to be able to spend time with parents to learn more about 
each student and further develop the partnership between home and school.  Thank you to     
everyone for your contribution. The information shared will assist us to plan for and work as     
effectively as possible with you and your child throughout the year.   
 
ARRIVAL TIME AND PUNCTUALITY 
Last week I printed off our absence data for 2018 that came in a school performance report from 
the department. 
At Tecoma we have been trying to address this for many years now and you can see the results 
(average highlighted in yellow). When I first started in this position, our children were on average 
absent more than the state average. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
We are now well below that. According to our latest report from the Department of Education, 
matched against ñlikeò and ñNetworkò schools, we are in the top 10 out of 40 matched schools. 
While this a good result, we are concerned that the trend is heading a little upward over the past 
few years from a low point in 2014. Nearly 14 days of school over a year equates to nearly 3 
weeks lost of learning time. When we only have 40 weeks in a school year, this is a significant 
amount of time. Over 13 years, that adds up to 39 weeks or almost a school year. Iôm not sure 
this has been discussed amongst all the recent media reports regarding where Australian        
students stand on a global scale. 
 

      Average                      12.7            11.8         13.44        12.77        13.9  



Bottoms on seats are so important so we can engage and maintain the continuums of               
individualised programs that our teachers offer. Children being away affects them both             
academically but also socially. Often children have things going on at home that they are dealing 
with (often it is more the parents having to deal with it) but they are better off being here at 
school, being kept busy and taking their mind off things with the support of their friends and 
teachers rather than staying at home. In these instances, I urge parents to send their children to 
school, let the teacher, Di or myself know that their child might be upset  but keep them engaged 
and busy. Children do have the capacity to compartmentalise their lives and school can be their 
safe haven. 
 
A reminder: School begins at 9:00am but our music starts 3 minutes earlier. It is important that      
students arrive punctually to commence their day at school. Punctuality will assist children to    
establish positive routines and reduce any anxiety associated with arriving late. Punctuality will 
also ensure that children do not miss out on the time provided in classrooms for personal         
organisation, important announcements and the commencement of instruction time. 
 
Perhaps aim for 10 to 9 so your child can be here for the Punctuality award. At various times 
throughout the school week, you may hear the ñeye of the tigerò theme. This signifies our search 
for a ñpunctuality star,ò a student who has done the ñhard yardsò and run to class and been on 
time. If their name is called out from the random draw and they can come across to the office 
within a minute of their name being announced, they were obviously here on time and will receive 
a reward of a free lunch order up to the value of $5.  
 
In order to reinforce punctuality and regular school attendance, we will once again be running the 
Principalôs Attendance BBQ in 2018. These awards are provided to any student who achieves 
97% attendance. They receive an invitation to the Principalôs Attendance Barbecue on the final 
day of each semester. Last year, we had a low amount attend as they didnôt reach the              
targetéé..I can think of nothing better at the end of this year than sitting down with 100 young 
friends to celebrate over a BBQ to celebrate their success. 
 
DROP OFF BAY 
We would like to remind parents regarding the use of the drop off bay. While our attention has 
turned to making sure there is a presence at the traffic lights to ensure the kids can cross safely, 
we have had some parents/grandparents/community members parking in the drop off bay,       
especially after school. The drop off bay is a stop and drop, or stop and pick up, not a park, wait 
and then pick up. Some are currently parking there and this has caused traffic to bank up back 
onto Burwood Hwy affecting the traffic flow and making congestion around drop off and pick up 
time even more difficult. 
We acknowledge, as it is with most schools, that parking around the school is problematic but 
with a little patience, a little courtesy and by obeying the rules and signage set out, we can make 
the process smoother and safer for the children than what it is at present. 
 
CROSSING SUPERVISION 
After no doubt a great deal of feedback from our community including our school council, the 
council have provided a temporary crossing supervisor at the lights on the corner of Burwood 
Hwy and Sandells Rd.  
The times Stephen will be at the crossing are as follows; 
  
Ŀ         Wednesday   21

st
 Feb AM & PM 

Ŀ         Thursday       22
nd

 Feb AM & PM 
Ŀ         Monday          26

th
 Feb AM only 

Ŀ         Tuesday         27
th
 Feb AM only 

Ŀ         Wednesday   28
th
 Feb AM & PM 

Ŀ         Thursday       29
th
 Feb AM & PM 

  
We hope this is the beginning of the return of permanent crossing supervision that we have      
enjoyed and needed for so long. Once again, Iôd like to thank our staff who have filled the         
vacancy in the meantime to ensure the safety of our children. 



THIS WEEK AT ASSEMBLY WE: 
 
¶ Handed out our ñ Student of the Weekò awards 
¶ Handed out our Leadership badges and their ñpolosò to our grade 6 children to signify the 

beginning of reaching the pinnacle of their time at Tecoma PS  
 

A reminder, should the weather be suitable, we will hold assembly next week outside on the top 
basketball court. 
 
See you around the school. 
Rohan Thompson 
Principal 

OUT OF SCHOOL HOURS -  CHANGE OF BANK DETAILS 
 
We now have a new, dedicated bank account for OSHC you can use for your 
childôs payments. This is in addition to our usual school bank account so be   
careful not to get them mixed up. 
 
The details are: 
   Bendigo Bank 
   633-000 
   Acct No:  161818919 
   OSHC PAYMENTS ONLY 

INTRODUCING OUR NEW TECOMA CHOOKS 

WE HAVE EGG - CELLENT PROGRESS ALREADY!! 

ICY POLE SALES WILL START NEXT WEDNESDAY TO HELP 
RAISE MONEY FOR AEROBICS & CHOIR UNIFORMS  

$1 AT LUNCH RECESS  



MUSIC LESSONS AT TECOMA P.S. 
PRIVATE TUTORS 

 

Drums/Singing/Other Instruments Violin 
Jordan Scotney  0408 881 395 Lore Burns 0431 224 262 
 
Guitar       
Juan Aravena 0402 688 836  
       
Piano 
Amanda Collins 0478 166 709 
 

UNIFORM SHOP 
Please note that the Uniform Shop is open on the following 
days: 

  Tuesday Morning 8:45am to 9:15am 

  Wednesday Afternoon 3:15pm to 3:45pm 

Streeton Student Art Exhibition and Awards 2018 
Upwey High School is proud to host the 2018 Streeton Student Art Awards.  Entries are now    
being taken for all categories for the 2018 event. The exhibition for the Streeton Art Awards will 
take place in the Later Years Centre at Upwey High School on Saturday 24 March from 10am 
until 2.30pm 

The awards have five categories in 2018-  

 
 

We ask that students enter the category related to their Year level in 2018. 
All mediums of work are accepted. There is no set theme. Students can enter as many times as 
they wish.  

Entries can be completed either on-line at www.upweyartsfestival.com or a representative from 
Upwey High School can collect entries from your primary school.  

Entry is free into the competition and free entry to view the show. The exhibition will be open as 

part of the Yarra Ranges Council Grand Opening of the Upwey/Tecoma Community Recreation 

Building on Chosen Ave Upwey. As part of the opening, a Festival afternoon has been organised 

from Midday til 5pm on the Upwey High School oval.   

Category  Prize  

Lower Primary School - Prep to Year 3  $100 

Upper Primary School - Years 4-6 $100 

Lower Secondary School - Years 7-9 $100 

Upper Secondary School - years 10-12 $100 

http://www.upweyartsfestival.com


NEWS FROM MRS DOUBLE 
 
Classroom Helperôs Course: 
In the near future, Tecoma Primary School will be running our Early Years Classroom Helpers 
course for people who would like to help in the Junior School. 
This course is designed to support the work of adults who would like to assist the teacher in the 
classroom.   
It consists of four interactive sessions and is linked to the classroom literacy program. 
 
The course will: 
 

¶ provide participants with an increased understanding of the development of literacy skills in 
children 

¶ demonstrate various learning situations to participants so they can act as role models for 
students in classrooms 

¶ train participants in how to provide assistance in the classroom, working with small groups 
of children. 

 
I would personally like to invite you to attend an information session, to be held on Thursday 1

st
 

March, at 3:00pm in the Japanese Room in the 1/2 Learning Centre.  Please pop past the office 
and let me know if you are interested and if you would like to attend. 
 
 
EXTRA CURRICULA ACTIVITIES: 
Here at Tecoma we are extremely excited about the number of extra curricula activities which 
students are able to take part in throughout the week. 
As well as the numerous Instrumental tuition sessions which students can access (singing,     
guitar, keyboard, drums, School Band) and Chess Club, which all have  a term fee charge,     
students are able to access a variety of lunchtime activities, at no cost, which are provided by 
our extremely talented and dedicated staff.  
 
Below is a list of what is available: 
 
 
 

Day Activity Age group 

Monday 

School band Senior school ï payment required 

Art Club All year levels 

Aerobics Years 4-6 

Tuesday 

Choir Years 2-6 

Fitness Training All year levels 

Lego Club All Year levels 

Wednesday 

Volleyball Years 5-6 

Library/games All Year levels 

Chess Club 

Payment required 
Due to an outside organisation 
providing the sessions 

(Years 1-6) 

Thursday 

Aerobics Years 4-6 

Fitness Training All Year levels 

Junior Code Club Years 1-3 

Friday 
Senior Code Club Years 4-6 

Library/games All Year levels 



OFFICE NEWS  

Just a few items for your attention: 

 

¶ Grade 5/6 Camp forms are due back now. Payments are due by      
Thursday, March 1st. If you need to set up a payment plan, please     
contact the office. 

  Cost:  $390 

¶ Grade 3/4 Camp forms have gone home today with your      
child/ren. Amount owing includes any deposits made. 

  Cost: $235 

¶ Term 1 Levies have all been sent home.  

 Please find the costs below: 

  Prep   $8 

  Grade 1/2 $15 

  Grade 3/4 $35 

  Grade 5/6 $35 

¶ CSEF Forms can now be collected from the school office.  

 

All the best, 

Karin, Heather & Anthea 
The Office Gals 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Find out if your child has visited any of these activities and let us know how they are going. 
 
Enjoy your week 
 
"Learning is finding out what we already know. Doing is demonstrating that you know it.     
Teaching is reminding others that they know just as well as you. You are all learners, doers,   
and teachers." -- Richard Bach 



GRADE NAME REASON 

1P Olivia F For the AWESOME way that Olivia is completing all of her tasks and 
trying her best to do neat work. Olivia is being an excellent role model for 

others in our classroom. 
What a champion! Keep it up Olivia!!! 

1R Nash S Wow Nash! I have been so impressed with your leadership and community 
spirit this week. You are always willing to lend a hand to your teacher and 

classmates. It has been fantastic to see you be such a supportive team 
member during Reading Groups. Well done Nash! 

1R Neil B For creating a well balanced ôschool menu mealõ using food from the 5 
different food groups. Neil your drawings were detailed and well thought 

out and you listened to my feedback to make improvements. I would 
definitely eat your yummy school lunch! Well done. 

1V Charlie F For having an òI canó attitude to your learning and working hard at all 
activities to achieve your best results. Charlie, your confident attitude is a 

 wonderful way to begin your grade 1 year! Great job. 

1V Daniel W For being a member of our class who thinks about others. 
Daniel, you have shown kindness, patience and thoughtfulness towards 

others, which makes our classroom a great place to be! What a wonderful 
role model you are !  

2L Ryder M Ryder is kind and considerate to everyone. In class he always tries his best 
in all of his work. Keep up the great attitude you have to your learning.   

2M Aston N  Aston has settled into some very good work habits. He has started 
listening better and now looks to get started on the task straight away. We 

are enjoying your sense of fun, and your positive, happy nature Aston. 

2N Pippi M What a team player Pippi is.  She is always prepared to help others and 
make sure that  everyone is included.  Pippi strives to do her personal best 

and always makes sure she completes her work to a very high standard.  
Her manners are perfect and she always makes sure she is looking after and 

is respectful of others and our classroom equipment.   
You are a leading role model for our class Pippi.  Well done. 

3GN Lucy S Lucy has made a fabulous start to her home reading, smashing her way 
through all the books in the Tashi series and now beginning the hilarious 

David Walliams books. Well done Lucy, great reading. 

3M Nayara N Nayaraõs approach to her learning is just marvellous.  She has put 100% 
into all work tasks and the results are wonderful.                                     

Keep up the great work Nayara! 

3W Sienna S Sienna has been using her SQUIRT reading time very productively and also 
bringing in her signed reading diary.  Due to all this practise she has 

jumped several reading levels.  Well done Sienna for giving it your personal 
best. 

4D Archer M For being a conscientious and dedicated student. Archer approaches all 
tasks with a positive attitude and completes all work to a high standard. 

Congratulations Archer.   

STUDENT OF THE WEEK 



STUDENT OF THE WEEK 

GRADE NAME REASON 

4D Xavier M For working quietly and productively during our Maths sessions. Xavier 
worked hard to understand the ôsplit strategyõ, completing his work to 
a high standard. I was particularly impressed when Xavier took the time 

to help other students with this strategy.  Congratulations Xavier.  

4V Evie O For her spectacular convict journal entry about the crime she 
committed. Evie, you took on the role of your convict beautifully and 
used descriptive language to paint a mental picture of how hard life was 

for you. Fantastic work! 
4V Sonny S- L For handing in money he found in the yard. Sonny, you were honest 

and had integrity when you could have easily kept it. Thank you for 
doing the right thing and handing it in!  

Youõre amazing :) 

5G Billie G Billie consistently demonstrates her integrity in and outside the 
classroom. Over the past four weeks, in any given classroom activity or 
5/6 sport, she has made conscious efforts to always include others and 

be the best friend she can be. She always does the right thing and makes 
sure everyone in the class feels comfortable and welcome. Thank you 

Billie for leading by example and for being the beautiful                
person you are! 

5G Hugh V Hugh strives to do his best in all subject areas. He is never afraid of a 
challenge and keeps himself engaged by constantly requesting trickier 
work and more complex problems. This was evident in maths this week 
when he stayed in over recess to solve an intriguing problem involving 

a pie graph and the Australian population. I am impressed at the 
different ways he tackled the problem and his ever growing enthusiasm. 

Keep it up Hugh!!! 

6F Noah G Noah has been such a wonderful worker right from the inception of 
grade 6. I loved seeing the wonderful illustrations he created for our 
posters depicting Product Resources for our Market unit. Noah put 
great detail into his natural, human and capital resource examples. 

Fabulous work Noah! 
6F Sasha G Sasha has really impressed me with her daily two sentence summary of 

her class novel each morning. Sasha has used such wonderful language 
to bring her story to life each dayñI love your use of language 

Sashañwell done! 

6M Oscar N 
&  

Joel C 

Oscar and Joel were observed looking after our school demonstrating 
excellent leadership behaviours cleaning up our school yard. They 
noticed a large amount of rubbish and took it upon themselves to 

clean up. Well done Oscar and Joel on setting a wonderful example,  
reflecting community spirit to work together to keep our             

school a clean and safe place.  
JAPANESE Felix L Felix- kun (Mr.Felix) has learnt the new question òWhat is this?ó (Kore 

wa nan desu ka?) in Japanese by heart and used it in the real- life 
situation during the same lesson straight away!  



MUSIC NEWS 
Choir is up and running for 2018! 
 

Congrats to our Choir Captains for this year. 
Aiden C and Elle D 
Vice Captains: Lily A and Amber H.  
Their badges will be presented at next Monday's assembly. 
 

It has been lovely to see so many new faces trying out choir. Choir is offered to children in 
grades 2-6. We love to sing and have a few performances lined up already! 
 

Children in choir will bring home a note next week outlining the commitment to choir with the 
dates for your diary. Detailed notes will be sent home closer to each performance. 
 

If you have any questions, please feel free to ask. 
 

Congratulations to our 2018 Choir Captains. 
 

Yours in music, 
Sally Connell. 





Coles Sports 

for  

Schools 
 
 
 

Coles Sports for Schools is back! The 
program gives schools across Australia 
the opportunity to earn sports gear just 
by collecting vouchers from Coles. 
 
For every $10 you spend at Coles you 
will receive a voucher. When you      
receive a voucher, you can bring the 
voucher/s to the school and place them 
in marked box at our school office. 
All the vouchers we collect will go      
towards purchasing sporting equipment 
for the students. The more vouchers 
we receive, the more points we earn, 
the more sporting equipment we can 
redeem. 






